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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Emergency School Closure Procedure 
 
In a year massively disrupted by Covid-19, I think we would all hope that the winter weather 
will be kind to us in the months ahead.  Every day children spend at school is valuable and 
the decision to close school due to bad weather would never be taken lightly.  However, the 
health and safety of children, staff and other people on site is always of paramount 
importance. 
 
In the event of extreme weather, the City Council will liaise with the police and other 
emergency services to provide advice to schools across the city.  They may advise a whole 
city school closure but, more likely, they will advise schools to make their own decisions 
based on individual circumstances. 
 
Schools are advised to make their decision based on: 

 Safety and accessibility of the site 

 Availability of heat, light, power and water 

 Availability of staff 

 Availability of meals 
 
News about school closures will be available: 

 On the Coventry City Council website 

 On local radio – BBC Coventry & Warwickshire (94.8 and 103.7 FM); Free Radio 
(97.0 and 102.9 FM); Radio Plus (101.5 FM); Touch FM (96.2 FM); Heart FM (100.7 
FM) 

 
If weather conditions have become poor overnight, the school will aim to make a decision as 
early as possible in the morning about whether the school will be open or closed.  If we have 
to close, we will alert parents via text message and will post a note on the homepage of the 
school website.  Ringing school should not be relied upon as a method of finding out 
whether we are open. 
 
If weather conditions become poor during a school day, parents will be allowed to come to 
collect children early if they have concerns over travelling.  We will alert parents via email 
and text if weather conditions at school suggest this would be an appropriate measure.  
Pupils will always be cared for until parents are able to collect them. 
 
When making a decision about the school remaining open, we can only make judgements 
about the immediate area surrounding the site.  Conditions local to where you live may be 
different and it is up to parents to assess whether it is safe for them to attempt to make the 
journey into school.  We will not allocate unauthorised absence marks where children have 
been unable to get to school because of circumstances beyond your control. 
 



 

If school is open when it has snowed, please do send your child in appropriate clothing.  This 
means boots, hat, scarf, gloves, a warm coat and extra layers of clothes if you think they are 
necessary.  If it is safe to do so (underfoot and in terms of their clothing), we will take 
children out for break-times in the snow unless parents advise us that they want them to 
remain inside. 
 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Mr Ledgard 
Headteacher 


